
Dear Parents or Carers, 

We started this week with a whole school assembly focussing on our Kingsfield Rules - Respectful, Responsible and
Safe. We talked about what this means to us and thought of examples that we may see at school every day. We are
continuing this theme over the next few weeks, focussing on each rule in turn. 

This week year 4 and year 1 have made us extremely proud with the way that they have approached their
assessments. They have shown resilience and perseverance all week, really being the best that they can be. 

Also this week class 3S shared their learning with parents as part of their class assembly. We enjoyed listening to their
writing, which they were so proud of. We can really see the impact of Talk for Writing on their work. 

We also welcomed new families into school as part of our new to Reception and Nursery meetings. Mrs Kent and Mrs
Wagg shared lots of information about how Reception works and families got to taste food from the kitchen and were
able to leave with a new Kingsfield jumper from school and a bookbag, thanks to the PTA.

Next week, year 6 start their swimming sessions on Monday, year 5 have a school trip on Tuesday to Denny Abbey and
a group of year 4 pupils will be representing the school at a Netball event on Friday.

Have a fabulous weekend, 

Mrs Harradine and the leadership team
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Focus on books

There are so many new books released every month that we thought it would be nice to
share some recommendations from the Book Trust with you:



After This

During our PE lessons over the last couple of weeks, we have been exploring different ways to warm
up our bodies before physical activity. Warming up is important because it helps prepare our muscles,
increases our heart rate, and reduces the risk of injury. One of our favourite warm-up activities is a
game of Rock, Paper, Scissors — but with a fun twist! Instead of just playing the game standing still,
we add movement. For example, players might have to hop, skip, or run to different spots after each
round. This not only gets us thinking quickly but also gets our bodies moving and ready for more
intense exercise.

Year 2 

Year 3

This week in PE, Year 3 began exploring their exciting new
dance topic inspired by the solar system. The children were
challenged to move like planets, stars, and other celestial
bodies, using creative movement to represent the vastness
of space. They thoroughly enjoyed sharing their
performances with one another and are already looking
forward to developing their routines further next week!

Year 4 
This term, Year 4 are developing their tennis
skills, focusing on hand-eye coordination,
rallying, and controlled hitting. They are also
impressing us with their gymnastics work,
showing excellent balance and body control
through a range of poses and sequences. Well
done, Year 4!

This half term in PE reception
and nursery children will be
practising races in preparation
for their first sports day at
Kingsfield. We will be practising
bean bag throwing, obstacle
races, egg and spoon race,
javelin, hurdles, standing long
jump and sprinting races! 

Early years
Year 1 have been thoroughly enjoying PE this term. We have been learning
how to do gymnastics, play invasion games and also multi-skill activities.
This week, a challenge course was set up and the children were put into
groups to complete each challenge. First, we warmed up our bodies by
doing some stretching. After that, we warmed up even more by doing lots
of jumping, dancing, balancing and running on the spot. Then we moved
onto the challenges! We had a hurdles station, a jumping from hoop-to-
hoop station and finally, jumping from the floor onto a bench. Miss Leavey
found this tricky, but the children did much better! We are now moving on to
practicing for sports day. The children are all very excited. 

Year 1



After In 

 weekly Attendance

Congratulations to 3P this week who won the weekly
attendance award with 98%. Enjoy your cake! 

Whole school attendance = 95%
Let’s work together to reach at least 96% next week!

Get ready for a day of fun and a little bit of mischief!
On Wednesday the PTA is hosting Break the Rules
Day! For a small donation, students can choose to
bend a few school rules — think crazy hair, wearing
PJs to school, or having dessert in their lunchbox!
It's a great way to raise funds and let kids enjoy a
day of harmless rebellion. A full list of “rules” that
can be broken has been sent home, and keep an eye
out for posters around the school. 
Let’s make it a memorable day 
while supporting our school — 
thank you for your continued 
support!

PTA Break The Rules day

Kingsfield Nursery 2025

Don't forget we have Nursery opening in September for children from 2 years old. Many children
are entitled to some funded hours. Contact the school office for more details. 

During Summer term, we having been swimming
during one of our PE lessons. Everyone has enjoyed
these sessions and has improved their skills in the
pool. We have had groups of children who could
swim a whole length of the pool without stopping and
some children now being able to swim a width
unaided. We are all so proud of how the children have
tackled the challenges with learning to swim!

Year 5
This week, Year 6 have been learning rounders. They
have used great team work skills to work together to
try and get the opposite team out.

Year 6

Please remember to keep putting a token in to the Kingsfield box to help us raise some money for
the outdoor play area in Early Years. 

Tesco Blue Tokens



Upcoming events

pin badge awards

Anthony - 2D
Darcie-Rose - 3S
Chloe - 3S
Ian - 4D
Emily - 4J
Ryan - 5W
Ayshenur - 6R

Frank - EYFS
Nyla - EYFS
Atlanta - Year 1
Alex - Year 2
Grayson - Year 3
Theo - Year 3
Dayton - Year 4
Berat - Year 4
Noah - Year 5
George - Year 5
Troy - Year 6
Summer - Year 6

June
16th: Super Hero Lunch Menu 
17th: EYFS Reading Cafe
17th: Year 5 Denny Abbey Trip
18th: PTA Break the Rules Day
19th: 2D Class Assembly - 2:45-3pm
25-26th: Premier Speed Kick Challenge
26th: 5R Class Assembly - 2:45-3pm
27th: Sports Day
27th: Sports Day Lunch Menu 

July
2nd: Cromwell Transition Day
3rd: Football Lunch Menu
3rd: 3P Class Assembly - 2:45-3pm
4th: EYFS Heacham Trip
4th: Year 1 Snettisham Trip
8th: Cromwell Transition Day
10th: Cromwell Transition Day
16th: PTA Summer Fair
16th: Year 6 Production
23rd: Year 6 Leavers Assembly

For more upcoming events and news please visit
our website.

Pupil of the week awards

Congratulations to the following 
children for achieving awards this week!

http://www.kingsfieldprimary.org/

